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Notes from the Principal, Ms. Dupuy …

I hope you had a wonderful weekend and enjoyed the extra daylight that comes with the spring time
change!

As you're aware, Daylight Saving Time began this past weekend, and we "sprang forward" by setting our
clocks one hour ahead. I trust that this adjustment went smoothly for your family and that you're
settling into the new schedule. I have included a few tips to help with the transition:

● Limiting screen time before bed.
● Having set nighttime routines.
● Getting enough exercise during the day can help kids sleep better, too.
● Spending some time outside and being exposed to natural light during the day can help reset

your child's internal clock after a time change.

With the arrival of spring, we're looking forward to embracing the longer days and warmer weather here
at school. This season brings a renewed sense of energy and excitement, and we have some exciting
activities and learning opportunities planned for our students in the coming weeks.

Reminders this week include:

● With this Spring weather comes mud! Sometimes our students' get a little wet. You may want to
consider sending a dry set of clothes for students to keep at school or in their backpacks so
they can change into something dry.

● Daily dismissal time will begin with parent pick ups at 3:00, followed by bus dismissals
beginning at approximately 3:15. Parents are asked to pull up to the entrance and your child will
be brought out to meet your car.

Please do not hesitate to reach out to me if you have questions, concerns, or need support for your
child or your family. Have a great week!

(email: jdupuy@rsu3.org school phone: 948-2280 cell: 249-1061)

Notes from the Office:

Check out our Hannaford Helps Flyer
below to help our school raise money!!

Important Upcoming Dates…..

3/11 - School Board Meeting at MVHS 6:30

3/15 - Teacher Inservice Day - No School for
Students



Check out what’s happening at Troy School … Week Of: 3/4

K/1 We were SO grateful to get outside this week!

While students played outside in the sunshine they worked on important life-skills
such as: turn taking, sharing toys and communicating with others using a calm and
clear voice. They not only had great practice with interpersonal skills, they also
were demonstrating lots of creativity! The games played were thoughtful, inclusive
and used lots of imagination!

Back in the classroom, students went to work on their writing skills, with a focus on
Nonfiction writing. Students chose an animal to write about and identified important
information to share. Some chose to include physical features, diet and movement,
while others chose to list equipment needed to care for the animal as a pet. They
are working on using appropriate spacing between words and using punctuation
between sentences.

Favorite books of the week:
- Julius, Baby of the World by Kevin Henkes

2/3 This week we learned about sea turtles. Students practice note taking as I read
aloud a nonfiction text. After they took those notes and worked on writing an
informational story. Some students even published their work on their laptops
after. In reading we are working on nonfiction text features. Such As headings,
bold words, graphs, and a glossary.



4/5 Students have been working hard at their opinion writing prompts on whether they would like

longer recess and or not. They are coming up with lots of good facts to support their thinking.

We’re moving right along in our division unit. Students are learning different strategies to use

while dividing. Talk to us about what ones are working the best so far!

In reading, we’ve been reading the book The Unteachables. Ask us about the characters. They

are all very unique and yet somehow are making each other better!

Agriculture We tapped our maple trees! We have nine taps on six different maple trees around
our school. We’ll collect the sap for two weeks, then plan to boil it down at our
annual Maple Syrup Day on March 19th. Many thanks to Mr. Shawn, the teachers,
and students for helping make this project happen! Classrooms also started Lion’s
Mane Mushrooms in kits donated by Johnny’s Selected Seeds. Thank you,
Johnny’s!

SEL This week, all classes learned about letting things go when we get frustrated. We
talked about how we can still care about what is bothersome, but not let it affect
our entire day.












